
January 11, 2022 
 

Call to order/Welcome/Attendees: Chandra Walter, Staci Moore, Keri Peterson, Erica Norris, Katelyn Schmidt, Mary 

Clapp, Tina Meyer 

Treasurer’s report: N/A  

Principal’s report: Discussion about delayed start for winter weather cancellations in lieu of a full day cancellation.  All 

surrounding districts have a late start procedure in place and Hays is looking at this as an option in order to save a full 

snow day.  More to come at a later date. 

Teacher feedback:  

 Staci Straub/Katlyn Schmidt – Movie request.  After several attempt to contact to local theater and school a 

date/time for a showing, they never were able to secure a time during school hours. With the scheduling 

difficulties and the quote being much more than originally expected….we opted to close this request with the 

possibility of looking into it for next year. 

Other news:  

 Yearbook- Bill with Monarch Portraits has committed to the yearbook but has not provided a contract yet. WE 

WILL NEED PICTURES UPLOADED BY TEACHERS BY MARCH 15th! 

 Fun Night- Will be held Saturday, February 5th (in lieu of January 29th). Chandra stated there will be four new 

games (including a Chip walk…to help offset the demand on the cake walk room).  It has been a struggle getting 

volunteers for the games but others stepped in with updated contact information with hopes that we will be 

able to secure volunteers.  Sarah Green has been purchasing all the raffle items and Tina working on getting 

donations from local business.  With the list of donors from prior years, we split the list and will make one last 

effort to reach out.  LaChelle and Jenny Hemphill are in charge of the meal this year and have secured 200 pre-

packed apple slices from McDonalds, Chili from Wendy’s, Chips and Queso from Taco Shop (due to staffing 

issues that could not commit to the amount they have provided in the past) and Hot Dogs and Buns from 

Freddy’s. 

Other New Business: 

 Spring Fundraiser – need to decide on award amounts and date for this event. 

 Valentine Parties – Mrs Peterson made the executive decision to have ALL CLASS parties in the afternoon 

starting around 1:30-2:00ish.   

 State Assessments – No dates have been set yet, but it was decided that teachers will reach out to parents for 

“snack” donations for testing days. 

 Fun Day Shirts – Lynn will submit for bid to local vendors   

Upcoming dates  

 1/17/22 – No School 

 1/25/22 – Taco Shop Orders Due 

 1/28/22 – Popcorn Friday 

 2/01/22 – Pre-Order form for Ticket Sales Due (Fun Night) 

 2/05/22 – Fun Night 

 2/14/22 – Valentine Parties 

 2/16/22 – Early Release 

  

Adjournment/Next meeting date: Tuesday, February 9th at 6:00 pm. If anyone wants to join Home and School or be a 

volunteer for one of the many activities we put on, please let us know. 


